EASTERN CYCLO-CROSS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

8 FEBRUARY 2004

Minutes

Present:

Ian Poole
Mildenhall CC

Chris Gooch
James Hay RT

Neil Pears
Colchester Rovers

Amanda Cook
Mildenhall CC

Jim Staines
Mildenhall CC

Maggie Larbey
Mildenhall CC

Claire Larbey
Mildenhall CC

Simon Larbey
Mildenhall CC

Russell Parkins
XRT Elmy

Steve Grimwood
XRT Elmy

Shaun Aldous
Eastern Region Velo

John Adams
Ipswich BC

Alan Watts
Ipswich BC

Joan Hunt
Diss & DCC

Colin Newstead
Ipswich BC

Kerrick Newstead
Ipswich BC

Elaine Allcorn
Ipswich BC

Chris Jillings
Ipswich BC

Tim Butler
Ipswich BC

Julie Griffiths
Lee Valley YCC

Bob Griffiths
Lee Valley YCC

Steven Griffiths
Lee Valley YCC

Andrew Griffiths
Lee Valley YCC

James Jackson
Lee Valleys YCC

Dave Copland
Ipswich BC

Bob Hayward
Diss & DCC

Ron Hunt
Diss & DCC

Alan Chapman
Mildenhall CC

Mark Chapman
Mildenhall CC

Emma Saxton


1
Apologies for absence


Apologies received from East Anglian CC and Wolsey RC

2
Minutes of 2003 AGM


It was proposed by Russell Parkins and seconded by Ron Hunt that the Minutes of the 2003 AGM be accepted as a true record.  Carried.

3
Matters arising

There were no matters arising

4
Chairman’s report


Chris Gooch reported that Cyclo-Cross in the eastern region had continued to take considerable steps forward during 2003/4.  There was however a need to spread the workload and get more help if the improvement is to be sustained.  He thanked members of the committee for their hard work and support during the last year.  

5
Secretary’s report


Ian Poole reported that the Committee had met on  eight occasions during the year with varying levels of support from committee members.  The Committee had held constructive discussions on improving the sport in the region including seeking ways of achieving greater participation.  The Awards for All Lottery Grant had brought considerable benefits during the year for both riders and promoters.  The Secretary and Chairman had successfully negotiated the continuation of the league sponsorship for a further season and they had both been elected onto the British Cyclo-Cross Commission.  He thanked the committee for their support during the season.

6
Treasurer’s report


Neil Pears reported the accounts for the financial year to 31 August 2003m and indicated the prospected trend for 2003/4.  Bob Griffiths (BG) asked whether any consideration had been given to raising entry fees.  IP reported that there were 2 options open to the Association, either raise the rider levy by 10p or promote an event.  Steve Grimwood noted that a rule would need to be changed to adjust levies.  BG asked whether there had been any change in levies at a national level.  IP reported that there had been no change at the BC National Council in November 2003.  BG stated that running event at Eastway would require a discount and breaking even at the standard hire charges may prove difficult.  Chris Gooch (CG) asked whether the meeting had any views on increasing entry fees.  Russell Parkins stated that it was recognised that some venues are more expensive than others and suggested that entry fees should be in a range of £8 - £10.  CG stated that at a national level there were plans to examines ways to reduce entry level racing costs.

7
League Report

